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(virtual meeting conducted online). 

 

 

 Present: 

Connétable de St Laurent - Mrs D. W. Mezbourian, Chairman  

Connétable de St Hélier - A. S. Crowcroft, Vice Chairman 

Connétable de St Clément - L. Norman 

Connétable de St Sauveur - Mrs S. A. Le Sueur-Rennard 

Connétable de St Brélade - M. K. Jackson  

Connétable de Grouville - J. E. Le Maistre 

Connétable de St Jean - C. H. Taylor  

Connétable de la Trinité - P. B. Le Sueur  

Connétable de St Pierre - R. P. Vibert 

Connétable de Ste Marie - J. M. Le Bailly 

Connétable de St Ouën - R. A. Buchanan 

Connétable de St Martin - Mrs K. Shenton-Stone 

 

In attendance: Mrs S. R. de Gruchy, Secretary  

 

 
Non-exempt (public) under Freedom of Information (Jersey) Law 2011 

Rates Working 

Group 

1. The Supervisory Committee, with reference to its minute no. 2 of 16th December 

2019, noted the response from the Minister for Treasury and Resources to the 

Committee’s correspondence regarding the report by the Rates Working Group (“RWG”) 

and the Minority Report prepared by the Chairman of the St Helier Assessment 

Committee. The Minister agreed with the decision of the Committee to accept the 

recommendation of the RWG that there should not be a revaluation of property in Jersey 

for rates purposes. The Minister was content that the report of the RWG should be 

published but noted the RWG finding that, if it was determined that rateable values should 

always relate to the rental value this would have to be addressed in any future work on 

Jersey’s property rates regime.  
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